

TOWN OF CROSS PLAINS BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

MONTHLY MEETING MARCH 2024
The Board of Supervisors of the Town of Cross Plains held their regular monthly meeting on Thursday, March 14, at 3734 County Road P, Cross Plains and via zoom.  Notice of the meeting was posted at the Community Center, Town Website and Town Garage on March 7, 2024.  Board Members Greg Hyer, Greg Haack, Paul Correll, Jeff Baylis, Patty Mullins and Treasurer Bonnie Krattiger were present.   There were 3 citizens present.  Greg Hyer opened the meeting at 7:08 pm.  Jennifer Broberg led the Pledge of Allegiance.  
Report from Deputy Zachary Barton on 2023 activities.  Deputy Zachary Barton gave the Board an update on police incidents from the beginning of 2024 to today’s date for the Town of Cross Plains.   There were 26 safety hazards which were mostly snow related.  Deputy Barton indicated they broke ground on the new jail and body cams will be coming soon. 
Middleton Cross Plains Area School District community update by Superintendent Dana Monogue.  Superintendent Dana Monogue from the Middleton Cross Plains Area School District gave an update of what is happening in the school community.

Approval of the Minutes of the February 15 Board Meeting.    Motion was made by Greg Haack, seconded by Jeff Baylis to accept the February 15 Town Board minutes with corrections.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.   
Review of Financial Report and Action on Payment of Bills.   The February 29 Financial Reports were reviewed.  Motion was made by Patty Mullins and seconded by Jeff Baylis to approve payment of March invoices in the amount of $68,161.86.   All Board Members approved.  Motion carried. 
Chair/Clerk Announcements – Clerk: Annual Town Meeting is scheduled for April 16, 2024 at 7:00 pm.  There is an upcoming election on April 2, 2024. Chair:  The Town has signed a contract with MSA to redesign the parking lot and the community center grounds.  Greg has a sketch and a map for the redoing of Old Military Road.  Greg talked with the owner of the adjacent land regarding the change in placement of the curve.  Culvert inventory form stating who will conduct the inventory for the town is due to the County April 15.  Greg submitted that Patrolman and/or Chair will be doing the inventory.   Bruce has basically finished the report that is due by the end of the year.  
Public Participation for three minutes on any item.  NONE
Discussion/Action on appointing Jim Schmitt to the Plan Commission and establishing terms for all members.  Motion was made by Patty Mullins, seconded by Jeff Baylis to approve the appointment of Jim Schmitt as a new member of the Town Plan Commission.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  Discussion with no concerns about establishing terms for all Plan Commission members.  Action will be discussed at the Plan Commission and Board meetings next month.  

Discussion on transferring historic farm town roads serving limited residences to private driveways.  Discussion continued by the Board regarding transferring historic farm town roads serving limited residences to private driveways.  
Discussion/Action on Kalscheur request to create one residential lot on W Mineral Point Road and site bonus development rights from eliminating quarry development rights.  Tabled to a future meeting.

Action on Appointment of Election Inspector Lindsey Murray, 3751 County Road P, Cross Plains and Brittany Johnson, 3794 Camel Hill Road, Cross Plains, WI as chief inspector to a 2-year term.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis, seconded by Paul Correll to approve the appointment of election inspector Lindsey Murray to a two-year term and Brittany Johnson to chief inspector for a two-year term ending December 31, 2025.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.

Action on Village of Cross Plains EMS proposal to control spending and EMS taxes.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis, seconded by Patty Mullins to reject the proposal as written by the Village of Cross Plains but the district EMS board should consider evaluating the need for a contract for outside management service.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.

Discussion/Action on reduced hall rental for the Pope Farm Conservancy to hold their annual picnic on August 28 due to non-profit status.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis, seconded by Greg Haack to not offer discounted rates to non-profit entities but welcome non-profit entities to use the facilities.  All Board Members agreed.  Motion carried.
Motion to adjourn was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Paul Correll.  All Board Members approved.    Motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:15 p.m.

Nancy Meinholz, Clerk



